TOWN OF MILLBURY

Parks Commission Meeting Minutes Municipal Office Building – Board of Health Office

Tuesday, February 19, 2012

6:00 p.m.

Present: Ron Marlborough , Patrick Hayes, Todd Willette Absent: Mario Sarro, Bob Ayotte

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marlborough.

Motion to approve the minutes of the January 15, 2013 meeting made by Mr. Hayes, seconded by Mr. Willette.

Motion carried unanimously.

New Business

Mr. Hayes contacted Mark Fitzpatrick at Blackstone Valley Regional Vocational School to inquire about them building a chair that could be used for Santa on the Common and the Easter Bunny as well. Mr. Fitzpatrick asked Mr. Hayes to send him some photos of chairs he was thinking about. When Mr. Hayes contacted Mr. Fitzpatrick again he had already began building the chair. He told Mr. Hayes that the cost would be between \$30 and \$40.

Motion to approve the purchase of the chair made by Mr. Marlborough, seconded by Mr. Willette. Motion carried unanimously.

Laurie Connors, the Town Planner, received a letter from the Owen E. Carrignan Scholarship Fund that they would like to donate \$3,000 to the Woolie World project. The Parks Commission has sent out letters to area businesses asking for donations.

The warrant article regarding Woolie World for the 2013 Town Meeting was read.

The Field Assignment forms will be sent out to the people who used the fields last year. Kristin Wall from the school contacted Mr. Marlborough stating that she was behind and would not be scheduling a field assignment day at Shaw School this year. The Commissioners decided to mail them out and place an ad stating that the forms are available in the Town Manager's office.

The tour of the fields has been set up for April 6, 2013 at 1:00 pm.

Old Business

Mr. Willette is happy to have the Easter Bunny on the Common this year. It will be held on March 30th from 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm.

Motion to approve the Easter Bunny use of Common on March 30th made by Mr. Hayes, seconded by Mr. Marlborough.

Motion carried unanimously.

Discussion regarding signage, picnic tables, trash and fallen tree at Little Dorothy. Please invite the DPW Director to our next meeting on March 19th to discuss. Secretary will contact the tree warden regarding the fallen tree.

Next meeting will be held March 19, 2013 at 6:00 pm.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Mr. Hayes, seconded by Mr. Willette to adjourn the meeting at $6:50~\rm p.m.$ Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Tish Hayes, Secretary

Ronald Marlborough

Robert Ayotte

Mario Sarro

Patrick Hayes

Todd Willette